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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents and Carers. 
 
Welcome to another addition of the link. 
 
Autumn term is now well under way with pupils back in 
the routine of lessons and learning. The feeling in school 
is very positive with pupils responding well to our            
reminders about how they can be 'ready, respectful and 
safe'.  
 
Expectations have been further raised this year and      
pupils are doing well in response.  This includes             
punctuality to lessons, entrance to and exit from           
assembly, walking on the left along corridors and       
maintaining high standards of uniform and appearance. 
Where there is a shortfall or need for reminder, our       
further strengthened pastoral team are doing a great job 
to nip things in the bud to avoid slippage or problems 
continuing. Thank you to parents and carers for your   
support in reinforcing expectations of uniform/
appearance and by sending your child/ren to school 
equipped and ready to learn. 
 
On Thursday afternoon, we practiced a fire drill which 
saw the whole school evacuate the school buildings and 
marshal on the tennis courts.  This was a great example 
of everyone knowing how to be safe and was undertaken 
in an exceptionally prompt and orderly manner.  Well 
done to all pupils (and staff!). 
  
Open evening is a key event in the school calendar, so 
thank you for loaning your child/ren to us if they are 
helping out with subject presentations, as tour guides, 
performing or as speakers during the presentation.  
Please note, as detailed in the recent letter sent home, 
the school day will finish early on Thursday, with pupils 
leaving site by 1:30pm (buses will be on site for 1:20pm).  
Please do make arrangements for your child to arrive 
home earlier than usual therefore.  Thank you. 
 
Once Open Evening passes, we look forward to the       
annual Sponsored Walk. This is always a lovely event that 
sees the whole school community contribute to               
fundraising whilst enjoying a lovely walk through the     
local hills, dressed in House colours and fancy dress. 
 
Enjoy the weekend 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Dates for your Diary 

 
Thurs 28th Sept- Open Evening 17:00-19:30 

Fri 29th Sept- Open Morning 09:30-11:00 

Mon 2nd Oct - Year 11 Geography CMV 

Thurs 5th Oct Year 11 Geography CMV 

Fri 6th Oct - Sponsored Walk 

 
Next week will be Week B 

Tutor Time Take-away 

This weeks' focus was on lockdown procedures. Please 

do ask you child about the topic and get them to    

explain to you what was discussed. 

 

Safeguarding News 

Please can we inform you that our Safeguarding Leads 

at Church Stretton School are Mr Longhurst and Mrs 

Quye. If you are concerned about a child please ring 

reception as normal and you will be directed to the        

appropriate person. If you have an urgent concern 

and a child’s wellbeing is at urgent risk please contact 

the police. 

Thank you 



Nut Free School 

We aim to be a nut free school. If your child 
brings packed lunches or snacks in from 
home please ensure (even if your child is not 
allergic) that they do not contain nuts or   
nut-products, in order to protect those in 
school with severe allergies. Our kitchen 
doesn’t  knowingly use nuts, however nut 
traces can be found in many products         
especially when manufactured in a factory 
alongside nut products.  

Many thanks.  

BE EQUIPPED AND READY 

TO LEARN 

Please can you ensure you have the right equipment for les-
sons.  

 

 
 

√  Coloured pencils  

√  Ruler  
                               

√  Glue stick   

√  Protractor 

√ Compass 

√ Scientific calculator 

√  Water bottle 

√  Pen -black/blue 

√  Exercise books    

√  Reading Book 

√  Pencil     

√  Rubber  

√  Pencil sharpener  

√  Scissors  



Safeguarding News 



Lost Property 
 

If your child/ren have lost any items of 
clothing, please ask them to check lost 

property in W1. 

Please can we also ask parents and children 
to check at home whether they have the 

correct labelled PE kits as a few have gone 
missing in recent weeks. 

Thank you 

Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take 

part in other roles. 

Sporting  

News 

A message about kit: 
 

A reminder that as shin pads, 
gum shield and boots are part of 
the required PE kit. Students are 
required to bring shin pads and 

gum shield for hockey and boots 
and gumshield for rugby.  

Thank you 

PE  

Timetable 

can he 

found 

HERE 

Sports Leadership 

First primary / leadership event of the year starts with the year 1 / 2 Cardingmill X       

country , with 7 primary schools attending and over 150 year 1 /2 pupils racing in the 

beautiful hills. A wonderful afternoon with incredible leaders – Marcus leading the way 

with a mass warm up then Dora and Rachel on finishing positions and Dan, Will, Ruby, 

Marcus and Ed on supporting and marshalling. Well done to all that took part. 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/PE%20Timetable%20Term%201A%202023.pdf


Year 7 Condover Hall Residential Trip 

A fabulous start to the year for most of our Year 7 students at Condover, JCA centre on a residential trip 

led by Mrs Dixon, Head of Year. Thank you to the students for being wonderful ambassadors for the 

school and thank you to all the staff who supported the trip (some of whom were brave enough, or      

gently encouraged by students, to have a go at the activities too!). More photos can be found here. 

 

 

Well done       

everyone.        

Fantastic             

resilience and 

team work.   

Ready Respectful 

Safe  

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/year-11-gcse-results-day-2023

























